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Parish Council News 
www.sheriffhutton.co.uk 
The Meeting on 9th October 2009 was attended by Cllrs D Wooles (Chairman), D Weston, Mrs P 
Bean, B Parkinson and N Anfield. Clerk BC Taylor (878060). Apologies were received from Cllrs Mrs 
J Calvert (Vice Chairman) and I Read 
 

Christmas Tree Lights: The old Christmas Lights do not fit the new Christmas Tree in the square. An 
application for a Grant of £100 has been made to Ryedale DC. A trellis will be constructed around the 
tree for the lights as the new tree is not yet strong enough. 
 

Old Glebe Trust Conservation Area: A report on maintenance needs had been presented by the 
Trustees and was reviewed. A small flock of sheep had helped to maintain the grass area. Some 
rotting trees have been removed for safety reasons. The Trust is self-sufficient and further reports will 
be made. 
 

Salt Bins: A Letter from NYCC (9/9/09) regarding the provision of Winter Service in particular Salt 
Bins and Heaps was discussed. The Clerk was asked to ensure that all the salt bins in the village are 
retained by NYCC and kept filled by them. 
 

Planning Applications 
09/00965/HOUSE: Mr R Ruddy: Erection of part single-storey extension to north elevation at High 
Roans Sheriff Hutton Road Strensall York YO32 5TS 
Councillors agreed to support the application in its present form. 
 

Refusal by Ryedale DC of application: 09/00634/FUL: Mr R Masefield 
Refusal by Ryedale DC of application: 09/00760/ADV: Sheriff Hutton CC (Mr E Taylor) 
Approval by Ryedale DC with conditions of application: 09/00822/FUL: Mr & Mrs Day 
 

Parish Website: A meeting of the Website Group is planned for November 2009 
 

The next Meeting will take place on 13th November 2009 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. 
 
Please note the entry for the Parish Website in ‘What Goes On in Sheriff Hutton’ should read 
www.sheriffhutton.co.uk  
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Friends of the Village Hall  
 

Flower Arranging for Christmas 
Demonstration by Lucia King – Wednesday, 4th November at 7:30pm.  Tickets £5 to include a glass 
of wine and mince pie.  Arrangements will be raffled at the end of the evening.  There will be tables 
selling flower arranging related items.  Tickets are available from Jill Johnson, Judith Calvert and 
Margaret Fisher. 
 

The Foresters with a flavour of Christmas! 
Saturday 5th December ( not Nov 28th  as previously advertised)  
In The Village Hall   8-11pm – Doors open 7.30pm 
Tickets £8 to include 2 course supper from Margaret Fisher 878314 
Licensed Bar  Raffle 
Do come along and enjoy an evening of Folk singing in a relaxed and friendly atmosphere. 
 

Christmas Coffee Morning  Saturday December12th 
From 10-12 noon in the Village Hall 
Admission £1 to include Coffee/Tea and Mince Pie/ Biscuits 
Raffle   Tombola   Bring and Buy 
Do come along and enjoy this sociable annual event. 
 

The next meeting of The Friends is on Tuesday January 12th at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. 
New Friends are always welcome! 

 

Fieldnats 
Our first meeting in the Village Hall and open invitation proved popular with an enjoyable evening 
spent learning about Red Kites. Our thanks goes to our speaker Nigel and his colleagues Mark & 
Mick from East Yorkshire Red Kite Rescue. The life sized drawing of a Red Kite gave a real 
appreciation of the size of these magnificent birds of prey (potential wing span 5’ to 5’11”).  
The illustrated talk was followed by a small competition which ended in a three way tie!   Nigel was 
impressed by the high scores achieved & the good company.  
Next Meeting: Wednesday 4th November, at Andy and Gill’s near Whenby.   Andy will be discussing 
the results of their Farm Bird Survey.   Meet in the square near The Highwayman, leaving 6.30pm. 
Anyone interested in joining the group please contact Melanie on 878711       
 

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club. 
Club Competitions. The competitions were all completed in September. 
 

The Ladies Singles was played on a warm and sunny afternoon and congratulations to the winner 
who was the defending champion Christine Thomas, the runner up was Linda Parkin. 
 

By contrast the Ladies Doubles was played in gale force winds which proved a real challenge to the 
competitors. Congratulations to the winners Pauline Hull and Linda Parkin, the runners up were 
Christine Thomas and Andrea Pitman. 
 

The Men’s Singles and Doubles were completed on one day. Congratulations to Josh Williams who 
won the Singles title and then went on to partner Billy Marrows to win the Doubles. 
 

Many thanks to Charles for organising the day. 
 

Ladies Practice Session. CHANGE OF DATE. This will be held on November 14th from 1.30pm, not 
the 7th, to avoid a clash with a Ladies Match.   All other ladies sessions continue as normal. 
 

Date for your diary. The Club Dinner and Presentation evening will be held at the Highwayman Inn on 
January 29th 2010. More details in next months News. 
 

J M Johnson Tel 878626 
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Table Tennis Club 
Sessions are on Monday evenings, 7pm to 10pm in the Village Hall refreshment room.  Just turn up, 
everyone welcome. 
 

Gardening Club 
The last meeting of the year for the club is the AGM on Wednesday 18th November to be held at the 
Village Hall at 7.30pm.   The evening includes entertainment and supper, members only.   This year 
the position of Secretary becomes vacant and anyone willing to serve on the general committee 
would be welcome on application, before the meeting, to existing committee officers; as shown on 
this year's programme. 
 

Message from The Jumblies 
What a fantastic Macmillan Worlds Biggest Coffee Morning we had.  The weather was great and over 
a hundred people came to support.  It was a really happy morning with people of all ages coming 
along. The people of Sheriff Hutton, Lilling and the surrounding area really know how to show their 
appreciation of the work Macmillan Cancer Support do. 
 

Thank you to everyone who came and joined in, those who gave prizes and cakes and produce.  
Thank you to all those people who sent or brought change for our Money Tree.  (I still have an 
assortment of boxes and containers, is yours one of them?  Call me if you would like it back) and 
thank you to the children who helped to design and create not only one but an avenue of trees which 
raised £280.  The total raised for Macmillan was a spectacular new record of £1414, which included 
some very generous donations.  If you didn’t see the trees a photo will be put on the website so keep 
an eye on  www.sheriffhutton.co.uk – Jumblies page. 
 

The Jumble Sale on 10th October for the Riding for the Disabled was a great success.  Thank you to 
all who supported us.  The total raised was £1377.  Following these two events our running total has 
now reached £14,480. 
 

The last Jumble Sale of this year will be on Saturday 21st November, raising money for Action for 
Children (formerly known as the NCH).  Have you any more jumble left?  If you have we would love 
to have it.  As usual we will be receiving your donations from 9.00 am to 11.30am and the sale will 
start at 2pm.  Please come along and support us. Even if you only come along for a cup of tea and a 
piece a cake it will help to swell the fund.   Help us to end the year with another bumper sale. 
 

Penny Bean 878392 
 

Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal – October 2009 
If you missed the Poppy Sellers you can still buy your poppies at the Post Office, The Highwayman 
and The Castle Inn.  
 

Please give generously to help the Poppy Appeal provide support to all injured and needy Service 
and Ex-Service people and their dependents. 
 

Thank you 
 

Penny Bean 
Honorary Poppy Appeal Organiser 
01347 878392  
 

 
 
Health Visitor Drop In 
The Health Visitor will be at Toddler Group on Thursday, November 26th between 10.00 and 11.30 
am.   Please note there will no Health Visitor session in December 2009. 
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THE METHODIST CHURCH 
 Minister – Rev. Graham Peaden   Telephone 01904 491950 
 
Last month we renewed our winter activities and this month is a time to remember as the Rev. Sue 
Nightingale has reminded us in this month’s News.  We too will remember our past and all the people 
who have shared in the life of the Methodist Church as we celebrate our Chapel Anniversary on 
November 29th.  The Rev Richard Andrew will be our special preacher for this occasion. 
The services in November will be as follows:- 
 
1st 10.30am Rev Dr Peter Doble (HC)   No Evening Service 
8th 10.45am United Remembrance Service 

at the Parish Church   6.30pm   Rev Graham Peaden (HC) 
15th 10.30am Rev Ann Haith    No Evening Service 
22nd 10.30am Miss Lydia Barlow    No Evening Service 
29th 10.30am Rev Richard Andrew – 
   Chapel Anniversary    No Evening Service 
    HC = Holy Communion 
 
Additional Activities 
Monday  7.30pm Guild – see separate notice 
Tuesday  10.00am Chatterbox for pre-school children and carers (except 3rd) 
Wednesday  8am  Morning Prayer 
   10am  Drop in for Coffee 
   6.15pm Singing Group (4th and 18th) 
Friday   7pm  Music Club (6th and 20th) 
 
Wesley Guild 
Excellent start in October with 28 people present and our programme in November will be: 
 
2nd 7.30pm.  Guild Rally.  This is an occasion when other Guilds come and share in the evening.  
We have arranged for a special speaker, Rev Norma Davey, from Kirkbymoorside and David 
Marwood will be the chairman.  There will be a good supper at the end. 
 
9th Dennis Quick will come and share his experiences when doing his National Service.  We are told 
we are in for a very amusing evening. 
 
16th Round the World in 45 minutes with Bill Cunningham.  He has travelled to some quite unusual 
destinations on holiday and will be bringing slides to illustrate his experiences. 
 
23rd Camphill Trust is an organisation that cares for, and houses, the disabled.  Ian Parker will be 
coming along to give us a much better appreciation of their work. 
 
30th We welcome back the Bethel Singers from Norton.  They are always a most pleasing group 
and we look forward to their music, singing and verse. 
 
Why not come along on a Monday Night, no qualification needed, just yourself.   We meet in the Miss 
Ward Room at 7.30pm 

 
Mobile Library 
The mobile library will visit Sheriff Hutton and Farlington on 10th November.  The van stops are 10:05 
– 10:15am at Farlington, Woodside; 10:20 – 10:30am at Farlington Village Hall; 10:50 – 11:10am at 
Sheriff Hutton, East End; 11:15 – 11:30am at The Green; 11:35 – 11:45am at Castle Side; 11:50 – 
12:05pm at  Castle View; 12:10 – 12:25pm at Warwick Close; 1:05 – 1:15pm at  Dudley Hill Farm. 
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St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington 
The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest 

 

SERVICES IN NOVEMBER 
 

Sheriff Hutton 1st 9.30am Holy Communion    

 8th 10.45am   Joint Remembrance - PC   

 15th 9.30am Holy Communion CW-O1  6pm Benefice Celtic Eucharist-Marton 

 22nd 9.30am Morning Prayers   

 29th 10am Benefice Service at Marton   

      

Farlington 8th 10.45am Remembrance–Sheriff Hutton   

 22nd 11.15am Holy Communion   

 29th 10am Benefice Service at Marton   

      

Marton 1st 11am Celtic Celebration of All Saints   

 15th   6pm Benefice Celtic Eucharist 

 29th 10am Benefice Service    

      

Stillington 1st 10am Village Praise – Chapel         

 8th 9.30am Act of Remembrance   

 15th 9.30am Morning Worship    

 22nd 9.30am Holy Communion     

 29th 10am Benefice Service at Marton   

      

Sutton-on-the-
Forest  

1st  8.00am 
 

Holy Communion 
 

6pm Benefice Memorial Thanksgiving  

 8th 10.45am British Legion Service at 
Sutton 

  

 15th  8.00am 
10.45am 

Holy Communion 
Family Praise 

  

 22nd 10.45am Holy Communion    

 29th 10am Benefice Service at Marton 5pm Christingle 

  
EVENTS 

4th November       Deanery Synod at Shipton 7pm for 7.30pm 
9th November      Village Charity Meeting 7.30pm in Village Hall  
1st December       PCC Meeting - 7.30pm at 10 Warwick Close 

 
NOTICES 

Village Charity – applications to John Oakley by Wednesday 4th November please. 

 
 
 
Drama Youthworks 
An invitation to all….Sheriff Hutton Drama Youthworks is holding a fund raising Open House on 
December 1st – a welcome to the start of Christmas fun. 
Come and join us … meet friends, enjoy a chat, refreshments, Raffle, Bring and Buy AND help us 
raise money to continue to provide drama workshops for our young people. 
Looking forward to seeing you on Tuesday 1st December, 14 Castle View (behind the school) 10am 
to 12 noon.  Donations of cakes, raffle prizes etc. are very, very welcome.  Please contact Meg or Pat  
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Art Group 
Members of the group will meet for a self-help painting session in the Refreshment room of the 
Village Hall on Wednesday November 4th at 1.30pm to 3.30pm. 
From 9.30pm to 3.30pm on Saturday November 7th they will meet for a painting day Workshop in the 
Main Hall using Acrylics and Watercolours with professional artist Robert Brindley. 
We expect that approximately 20 members will be at this workshop all eager to learn from Robert’s 
demonstration and tuition. 
At a recent Art Group meeting it was decided to donate £50 of the Group’s funds to help with the 
running costs of The Village News. 
 

Malton Rural West Community & Policing Consultation Group, [cap Group] 
A Meeting will take place in the Village Hall on Thursday, 19th November at 7.00pm at which there will 
also be a question and answer session.  All are welcome, so do please come along. 
 
Contact for this meeting, via Neighbourhood Watch. 
 
Chair: Bevil Freeman-Grenville 
Tel: 01347 878346 
Mobile: 07740 231 535 
 

 
Yorkshire Countrywomen’s Association 
At our October meeting it was with sadness we recorded the death of Barbara Foreman, our first 
Chairman.  Barbara had lived in the village for around 7 years.  She joined the W.I., and for some 
years was its President.  It was during her presidency that “Within The Pale”, the story of Sheriff 
Hutton Park was produced by the Sheriff Hutton Women’s Institute Community Park Pale Project.  
Barbara co-ordinated this project, applying for grants, involving specialists as well as the community 
in what turned out to be a much larger venture that was first anticipated. 
When it was decided to close the W.I. and form a branch of the Yorkshire Countrywomen’s 
Association she successfully eased through the transition in her calm and unruffled manner and 
became our first Chairman.  She had a quiet serenity and warmth which put people at ease. 
A talented and creative lady who will be sadly missed. 
 

York Film Archives 
We invite everyone to join us for our OPEN MEETING on Wednesday 11th November at 7.30pm in 
the Village Hall when Ruth Patman from York Film Archives will be bringing a selection of films of 
local interest. 
Admission for non-members is £2 including light refreshments. 
 

A shopping trip to Northallerton has been arranged for Wednesday, 2nd December, leaving the Village 
Hall at 9.00am and leaving Northallerton at 4.00pm. 
 

 
Farlington 
A big thank you to all the ladies and gentlemen who cleaned and decorated the Church and Village 
Hall for our Harvest Festival Service on the 25th September and provided the excellent supper.  It all  
looked splendid and was a great example of community spirit.  If anyone would like to join the Flower 
Rota, please contact any member of the PCC – the 2010 rota is being sorted out now. 
 
Members of the Parochial Church Council are Tim Blenkin, (810075), Richard and Wendy Haste 
(878581). Sally Downing (878745), Alec Hornsby (01845 597413), Margaret Singleton (878735), the 
Churchwardens (Leslie Atkinson, Ramsay Mcleary 810552) and Lay Reader Jenny Howarth 
(878341).  Or you can contact the PCC Secretary, Christine Andrew on 810584. 
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Mid Week Ramble 
We walk or amble 4-5 miles, have a pub snack or lunch and whatever you fancy to drink, and are 
back by 3pm.  If interested meet at the Village Hall Car Park at 9.30am on Wednesday 25th 
November. 

 
Friends of Sheriff Hutton New Village Hall – 200 Club 
 

218 members took part in the October draw - £25 each to numbers 69, 85, 159 and 180. November’s 
draw in addition to the usual half yearly prizes of £150, £100 and 3 of £50 will have 3 consolation 
prizes of £60 to reflect the year’s average membership exceeding 200. 
This month will also see the start of the collection of next year’s draw subscriptions.  
The trustees very much appreciate the support provided by members, and hope that they are 
prepared to continue to support a vital village resource in these financially difficult times. 
This year’s newcomers to the Village should receive an invitation note giving details of the 200 Club. 
Anyone who is not currently in the draw and who would like to be included, should please contact 
Brian Shepherd on 878310 for further details. 

 

Sheriff Hutton History Group 
The Parish Plan research showed that there were a number of people interested in having a local 
history group.   The success of the Millennium History book and the Park Pale projects demonstrated 
that there is keen interest in taking part in leisure activities which explore pieces of Sheriff's history.   
If you are interested in the formation of a local history group please contact Don Pomfret in 878330. 

 

Guide Dogs for the Blind Association 
The evening entertainment with the Village Choir raised £310!! Very many thanks to Andy and the 
choir, and especially those who provided an excellent two course meal, and of course, all who 
supported the event. A good time was had by all! 
 
We will be having the annual Christmas Fair at the Village Hall from 2.0 to 4.0 on 14th November, 
when we shall have Guide Dog gifts, Christmas cards, produce and games, tombola and raffle, and 
tea/coffee etc.  Come and meet Oliver the Guide Dog! 

 

 
Village Hall Hiring Charges for 2010 
To meet rising costs, prices for hiring the Village Hall will be revised from January 1st 2010.   As 
usual, increases have been kept as low as possible to ensure that this good quality community venue 
remains affordable for everyone. 

 

The new prices will be : 

Facility £ per 3 hours 

Main Hall before 6pm 24.00 

Main Hall evening except Fri and Sat 31.50 

Main Hall Friday and Saturday evening 39.00 

Refreshment Room 16.50 

Kitchen 13.50 

Committee Room 9.00 

Changing Rooms including Showers (each) 9.00 

Additional hours are charged at 1/3 of the above prices 

 

Wedding (whole Hall, all day to 6pm) 230.00 

Late parties (whole Hall, 6pm – 1am) 260.00 
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Memories 
How’s your memory? Mine is full of senior moments in which I search for the car keys or my diary.  I 
can remember childhood events,(when the sun always shone), in detail but not my neighbour’s 
name…  
 
November seems to be a month for memories, for looking back. We begin with the season of All 
Souls and All Saints, November 1-2nd, when we give thanks for the lives of those who have died 
whom we love but see no more. We cherish memories of family events and the favourite sayings of 
those who have gone before.  
 
Remembrance Sunday on November 9th reminds us of the futility of war and the bravery of those who 
gave and are still giving their lives on our behalf. As we remember the soldiers serving in Afghanistan 
and Iraq today by wearing our red poppies, we promise that we will work to prevent violence from 
breaking out wherever we are. 
Sometimes we have to stand up to evil and that is costly.  
 
Memories are not always bleak. Perhaps we can wear our favourite scarf or piece of jewellery to 
remind us of an especially happy occasion, one to cherish, despite the November weather. In church, 
we look forward to the new year which begins on November 29th, Advent Sunday. 
 
God’s sense of time is quite different from ours. He doesn’t look back; he savours each moment he 
spends with us now, giving thanks for our diversity and for each of our many gifts. Let’s spend an 
extra five minutes with him each day. He wants us to behave like children- they don’t dwell on the 
past, they enjoy each moment as it happens. So let’s enjoy His gifts now, a child’s smile, a friend’s 
enquiry, a tasty meal; just as Jesus enjoyed life to the full. Remember, Jesus promised to be with us 
until the end of time 
 
After all true friends won’t mind if you can’t remember their names!  
 
God bless, 
Revd. Sue Nightingale  
 

 

A BIG CHRISTMAS SING 

 
♥ JOIN VOICES TO FIGHT POVERTY ♥ FIRST 25 PEOPLE TO REGISTER FOR TICKETS CHOOSE THE SONGS ♥ 

CAROLS, FOLK, CLASSICAL, POP, HYMNS,-YOU CHOOSE ♥  

 
TONE DEAF+NON SINGERS+CHILDREN VERY WELCOME! 

 

3PM to 5PM  SUNDAY 13TH DECEMBER 
 @ THE BARN WESTFIELD FARM SHERIFF HUTTON 

 
 

REGISTRATION NOW OPEN ♥ FIRST COME, FIRST SERVED ♥ NUMERS WILL BE LIMITED 

 

NICK NIGHTINGALE, WESTFIELD FARM, SHERIFF HUTTON, YO60 6QQ 

 nightingales@barbicannet.demon.co.uk  01347 878423 

 

Cash collection in a bucket for Christian Aid’s POVERTY campaign 

 

Electoral Roll 
Ryedale District Council will be carrying out a door knock on all houses that have not responded to 
the annual electoral roll survey.   This will only affect those homes that did not respond.  
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Out of School Care 
As some of you may be aware, the possibility of establishing an Out of School Club at school was 
investigated last year by a committee of parents and governors. Questionnaires showed that there is 
a real need for such a service but the actual number of children needing care before and after school 
was not sufficient to make setting up a club viable at the present time. The situation is being kept 
under review. 
The committee did feel that if there were one or two registered childminders in the village, this would 
help to meet the need.  Anyone interested in looking into registering as a childminder can find out 
further details on the legal requirements and the registration process by ringing the Family 
Information Service on 0845 6011 630.  They will send out an information pack which will include an 
invitation to a Childminding pre registration meeting where you will have the opportunity to find out 
what is involved and to ask questions.  
I would also be happy to talk to anyone as a first step. 
Margaret Fisher Tel: 878314 . 

 

Playgroup and Toddler News 
We will be holding our annual TOY SALE on Saturday 5th December from 2-4pm in the Village Hall. 
There will be lots of good quality second-hand toys, books and equipment for sale at bargain prices 
to fill those stockings - and we will also have handmade cards, a cake stall and Christmas 
refreshments! Father Christmas will be with us and he will be very interested to hear what you are 
hoping for this year.  
Donations of baking and any good quality second-hand toys, books, videos, DVDs, sports and baby 
equipment etc will be very very welcome! You can bring things down to the Village Hall on the 
morning (10 -11.30 only please) or we can store items for you if you would value the space now. 
Please ring Caroline on 878242 to arrange this. 
As you know, we need to fundraise throughout the year to support both playgroup and toddlers. You 
may be interested to know that it currently costs £60 to run a single Babies and Toddler session and 
£130 for each and every Playgroup session! This covers staffing and hall hire ONLY so we 
completely depend on fundraising to supplement the funding we receive from North Yorkshire County 
Council and the fees paid by parents.  So we REALLY DO value the ongoing support of so many 
friends of playgroup in our local villages – and hope very much that you will continue to support us! 

 

Carol Sing-a-Long at Castle Farm 
Come along to Castle Farm on Wednesday December 9th 3-4.30pm for a singalong of Christmas 
carols and Afternoon Tea.  Everyone welcome.  Please telephone 878341 if you need help. 

 

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club 
Time to give the past seasons results.   Our fortunes were mixed on the green. The ladies won their 
Ladies Country League; congratulations to them on the win and also for their delicious teas and 
lunches.   The Hovingham League saw us finish in the lower half of the second division, and the 
Veterans didn't do quite as well in their league. Never mind, in between the showers we still managed 
to enjoy our games.   The green has bowled very well this season and needed us to do better; many 
of our opponents took full advantage of the excellent bowling surface! We will do better next time. 
The pavilion has been painted and the green scarified and had its winter treat of top dressing.   
Please note that the club AGM is back to its traditional Thursday, Nov.5th at 7p.m. in the 
pavilion.   This is a very important meeting; all members are urged to attend. 
The club lunch is on Nov. 8th at Burn Hall, 1230 for 1pm. Contact Joan if you haven't booked already. 
Club trophy winners for 2009 are : 
Ladies Singles: Barbara Brigham       Ladies Pairs: Barbara Brigham & Megan Hammond. 
Gents Pairs; Ian Downing & Lance Johnson Two wood Singles: Judy Pavis 
Mixed Pairs: Maureen Wilson & Ian Downing 
Autumn Fours: Megan Hammond, Barbara Brigham, John Coombes, Alistair Williamson. 
Congratulations to all! 
Finally, Bingo is on Friday, Nov 20th at 7.30p.m. in the Village Hall. Everybody welcome.   
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Dates to Note 
December 1st 10:00-12noon Drama Youthworks Open House at 14 Castle View 

 2nd 9am Countrywomen’s trip to Northallerton 
 5th  2-4 pm Playgroup Toy Sale in Village Hall 
     5th 8pm-11pm Foresters ‘ Flavour of Christmas at the Village Hall 
 9th 3.00-4.30pm Carol Sing-a-Long and Tea at Castle Farm 
 12th 10am Christmas Coffee Morning at the Village Hall 
 13th 3-5.00pm Big Christmas Sing at Westfield Farm 

January 12th 7.30pm Friends of the Village Hall meeting 
 29th  Tennis Club Dinner at the Highwayman 
 

 

 

 

 

 

NICOLA’S CUISINE 
 

Outside Catering 
Luxury 

Ready Prepared Meals 
 

Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire 
 

Tel : 01347 878 938 
Mobile : 07860 612 622 

 

STORES and POST OFFICE 
Mon – Fri 8 am - 5.30 pm (PO opens 9 am) 
Sat 8 am - 12.30pm (PO opens 9 am) 

Groceries, Fruit & Veg, bakery products, 
sandwiches, sweets, cigarettes and 

stationery, National & Local Newspapers 
Free local delivery service available 

Tel : 01347 878 331 

 

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS 

Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park 
 

‘Quality Meats 
at Competitive Prices’ 

 

Jerry Petch 
 

Tel/Fax : 01347 878 222 

Chrisalis ServicesChrisalis ServicesChrisalis ServicesChrisalis Services    
Let us take your problems away … 
Business Support : Executive PABusiness Support : Executive PABusiness Support : Executive PABusiness Support : Executive PA    

Event Management : Design ServicesEvent Management : Design ServicesEvent Management : Design ServicesEvent Management : Design Services    
Tel : 0844 583 8152Tel : 0844 583 8152Tel : 0844 583 8152Tel : 0844 583 8152    

e : lisa@chrisalisservices.co.uk  
www.chrisalisservices.co.uk   

Neil Eshelby 
 

Painter and Decorator 
68 Anthea Drive, 

Huntington, York YO31 9DD 
 

Tel : 01904 654 523 
Mobile : 07704 403 358 

 

ALISON MASSINGHAM 
flowers  

Now Open at Cavanagh House 
The Square, Sheriff Hutton 

 Flowers, plants and gifts for all occasions 
~ Nationwide Delivery ~ 
Tel : 01347 878144 

www.alisonmassingham.co.uk  

THE CASTLE INN 
 

Extends a Warm Welcome 
to Customers Old and New 

Good Quality Food Served Daily 
Lunchtimes and Early Evenings 

(except Wednesday) 

Children Welcome 
Tel : 01347 878 335 

York WinesYork WinesYork WinesYork Wines    
Specialist Wine ImportersSpecialist Wine ImportersSpecialist Wine ImportersSpecialist Wine Importers    

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales 
Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton 

www.yorkwines.co.uk 
 

Tel : 01347 878716 
Open daily except Sunday 

 

THE HIGHWAYMAN INN 
 

Homemade Food Using Local Produce 
Cask Ales : Carvery every Sunday 

Functions Welcome 
Large Beer Garden 

 

Tel : 01347 878 328 
www.thehighwaymanyork.co.uk  

D & K Unsworth & Sons 
 

Excavators 1.5 – 6 ton 360 
Telescopic Forklift 

 

Road making & repairing, ditching and draining 
Landscaping and site clearance 

Pond Excavation 
Contact Guy Unsworth 
Tel : 01347 878 558 

 

GREEN ACRES 
TOM UNSWORTH 

 

Grounds care & Sports Maintenance  
Hedge Cutting, Fencing 

Wood Chipping 
Paddock Levelling, Reseeding & Cutting 

 

Tel : 01347 878 558 

 

PETER BELLWOOD 
Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer 

8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York 
 

ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY 
REPAIRED : SERVICED : SHARPENED 

 

Contact : 01347 878 590 
Mobile : 07947 045 222 

J H WRIGHT & SONS 
 

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS 
 

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley 
York  YO41 1JU 

 
Tel : 01759 371 319 

 

MALCOLM COLLINS 
30 Years Experience 

 

Fencing : All Tree Work 
Hedge Cutting 

 

Fully Insured 
 

Tel : 01347 878 275 

THE TREE FELLA 
Sam Dickson C&G Arb. 

All aspects of Tree Surgery 
Quality Seasoned Hardwood Logs and 

Woodchip For Sale (Delivered) 
Chipper for Hire with Operator 

Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance 
 

01347 878 131 www.samthetreefella.co.uk  
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JANE HOLLOWOOD 

MSCh and HPC registered 
 

CHIROPODIST / 
PODIATRIST 

 

Home Visits 
 

Tel : 01904 491688 

 

Richard Fisher & Associates 

DENTAL SURGEONS 
 

Richard W Fisher ~ James Robson 
Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire 

 

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall 
York YO32  5AA 

 

Tel : 01904 490060 

 

DENTAL SURGEONS 
New Patients Welcome 
Early Morning Surgery 

 

Robert Glover : Alison Byrne 
Nitin Prasad 

 

96 The Mount, York 
Tel : 01904 623 436 

 

PAUL NELSON 
Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton 

 
FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND 

DECORATING 
 

Tel : 01347 878 185 

 

Painter & Decorator 
GRAHAM HILL 

 

“25 Years Experience” 
 

The Byre, Field House Farm 
Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA 

 

Tel : 01904 468 773 

 

CATHY CUNNINGHAM 
 

Painting & Decorating 
also 

Furniture Painting : Ageing : Distressing 
 

Competitively Priced 
 

Tel : (Bulmer) 01653 618152 
 

PETER TROTTER 
 

Painter & Decorator 
Joiner 

 

97 Parkfield, Stillington 
 
 

Tel : 01347 811 272 

 

PETER BEAN BUILDING 
Federation of Master Builders 

 

Farm Building : Concreting 
Home Extension and Repairs 

Tarmacadam and Block Paving 
Excavation and Drainage 

 

Tel : 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188 

RICHARD TURNER 
 

Plastering, Tiling, General Building & 
Conservatories too! 

also 

Designer Driveways & Patios – 
Block/Stone Paving & Pattern 

Imprinted Concrete   Free Quotes 
Tel : 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566  

 

STEPHEN SHIPLEY 
T/A D R Shipley 

 

Builders and Contractors 
 
 

Peckitts Yard, Sheriff Hutton 
Tel : 01347 878 481 

 

Dawsonbuild 
 

Extensions : Conversions 
Renovation : New Build 

Repairs 
 

Over 20 years Experience 
 

Tel : 01347 878 186 or 0772 769 4428 

 

EDWARD HULL 
 

BUILDER 
& 

CONTRACTOR 
 

Tel : 01347 878 354 

 
Anna Martinez-Atkinson 

Spanish Tutor 
Courses for people of all ages and abilities 

Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations 
Conversational & Holiday Spanish  

Tel: 07800 634510 
W: www.spanish-talk.com  

W: www.books4spanish.com 
 

 

GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd. 

PLUMBING & HEATING ENGINEERS 
 

7, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton 
 
 

 

OFTEC Registered Installer 
Gas and Plumbing Registered 

 
 
 

Tel : 01347 878 512 

 

H2O 
Plumbing & Heating Ltd 

 

Boiler Replacements & Systems Upgraded 
Ground and Air Source Heat Pump Systems 

 

OFTEC Regd 
 

Tel : 01347 878 684 

 

BEAUMONT’S GARAGE 
 

MOT Testing : Repairs : Servicing 
 

LPG Gas Sales 
 
 

Tel : 01347 878 326 

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD 
 

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs 
Discount Tyres & Exhausts 

Electrics & Engine Diagnostics 
Air Conditioning Servicing & Repairs 

 

Units 1B & 1C Sheriff Hutton Ind Estate 
www.j-skelton.co.uk 
Tel : 01347 878 790 

 

Simon Wood 

t/a R E Wood LTD 
Accident & Paint Refinishing Specialists 

Vehicle Servicing : MOT Preparation 
Used Car Sales 

New Lane, Sheriff Hutton 
Monday – Friday 8.30 am – 5pm 

 

Tel : 01347 878 332 

Quintessential Web Design 
Professional Affordable Websites  

Website development and hosting 
A local solution for the world wide web 

Call Shaun : 01347 878 485 or 
07814 515 211 

www.quintessentialtraining.co.uk  
shaun@quintessentialtraining.co.uk  

 

SHE-DRIVE 
School of Motoring 

 

All lessons catered for – from beginners to 
Pass Plus 

 

SHELAGH PAGE 
Sheriff Hutton 

 

Tel : 07967 920 376 

 

NEIL HUTCHINSON 
Motor Body Repairs 
Manor Farm, Ganthorpe 

 

WELDING & SPRAYING 
PRE-MOT WORK : SERVICING 

 

Tel : 01653 648 436 or 648 441 
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VILLAGE REGULAR WEEKLY ACTVITIES 
Sun 9.30am Holy Communion Parish Church    

 9.30am Zomby Woofe FC Playing Fields    
 10.30am Morning Service Methodist Church    

    5.30 – 7.00pm Youth Club Village Hall 
Mon 9.30am Playgroup Village Hall 1.30pm Ladies 

Tennis 
Tennis Club 

    7.00pm Table 
Tennis Club 

Village Hall 

    7.30pm Badminton Village Hall 

Tue 10.00am Chatterbox Methodist Church 7.30pm Ju Jitsu Village Hall 
 12.30pm Luncheon Club Village Hall    
Wed 8.00am Morning Prayers Methodist Church    
 9.30am Playgroup Village Hall    
 10.00am Drop in for Coffee Methodist Church    
 11.00am Ladies Tennis Tennis Club    
Thu 9.45am Babes & Toddlers Village Hall    

Fri 9.30am Playgroup Village Hall    

 

Additional Activities in November 
2nd Mon 7.30pm Guild Rally in the Methodist Church 
4th Wed 1.30-3.30pm 

6.30pm 
7.30pm 

Self Help Painting in the Village Hall 
FieldNats ‘Farm Bird Survey’ meet at The Square 
Flower Arranging for Christmas in the Village Hall 

5th Thur 7.00pm Bowls Club A.G.M. in the Bowls Pavilion 
7th Sat 9.30am-3.30pm Art Group Painting Day Workshop at the Village Hall 
8th Sun 12.30pm Bowls Club Annual Lunch at Burn Hall 
9th Mon 7.30pm 

7.30pm 
Village Charity Meeting at the Village Hall 
Guild.  National Service Experience in Miss Ward Room 

11th Wed 7.30pm Yorkshire Countrywomen ‘Film Archives’ at the Village Hall 
13th Fri 7.30pm Parish Council Meeting at the Village Hall 
14th Sat 2-4pm 

1.30pm 
Christmas Fair in aid of Guide Dogs at the Village Hall 
Ladies Tennis Practice at the Tennis Club 

16th Mon 7.30pm Guild ‘Round the World in 45 minutes’ in the Miss Ward Room 
18th  Wed 7.30pm Gardening Club AGM (members only) in Village Hall 
19th Thur 7.00pm Neighbourhood Watch Meeting with the Police at the Village Hall 
20th  Fri 7.30pm Bowls Club Bingo in Village Hall 
21st Sat 2.00pm Jumblies Sale for Action for Children at the Village Hall 

23rd Mon 7.30pm Guild – Camphill  Trust – in  the Miss Ward Room 

25th Wed 9.30am Mid Week Ramble.  Meet at Village Hall Car Park 
30th Mon 7.30pm Guild.  Bethel Singers in the Miss Ward Room 

 
 
 

~ To Hire the Village Hall call 07913 409 689 or e mail villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk ~ 
 

 
Village News is printed on paper sourced from sustainable forests 

 

To contact the Village News production team, call Eric Hayhurst (878471), Richard and Wendy 
Haste (878581) or Lynne and Brian Shepherd (878310) or e mail villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk 

 

 
 
Items for Village News should reach the editors by the 18th of the month for inclusion in the 
following month. 
 


